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Dear parents, caregivers, students and friends of the school.  

Tena koutou katoa.  NgǕ mihi nui ki a koutou katoa. 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to all students for Term 3 and a warm welcome to new families who 

have joined us in term three. This is the first newsletter this term due to the 

disruption caused by COVID-19. We have appreciated the support of parents and 

caregivers during Alert levels 3 and 4 in ensuring your child was able to continue 

learning during this difficult time.  

 

We are now looking forward to resuming school and supporting each student as they settle back into their on-site 

learning.  A lot has happened since our last newsletter so this one is a round-up of recent events and activities 

our students have been involved in. 

 

A huge thank you to all families who supported our Knowledgeathon last term. An awesome $30,863.25 was 

raised by our students and families with proceeds going towards new sports and science equipment.   

 

We would also like to thank all those involved in our annual school production: Show Case. After a yearõs hiatus 

due to COVID-19, it was great for our students to perform in front of a live audience. The Showcase was filmed 

again this year and it is available for viewing through the school website and facebook page. 

 

Congratulations to all students who attended the Winter Tournament. They were fantastic ambassadors for the 

school and represented us well. We are now looking at what sporting opportunities we can give to all the 

students who were training hard for the recently cancelled AIMS Games. 

 

Academically and socially, we are asking every student to continue focusing on doing their best, learning at a 

high level of attainment and developing the skills to be a responsible citizen. 

 

Manners, consideration and high standards of presentation and behaviour will continue to be expected and 

given priority, along with our school being an inclusive, safe, secure and supportive environment for all. 

 

NgŃ Mihi Nui 

 

 

 

 

  

Henk Popping 

PRINCIPAL  Proud sponsors of ƃtƜmoetai Intermediate School 

  

 

  



 Tuesday 13th September, 2021 

ǽtȊmoetai Intermediate School Newsletter:  Volume 9 2021  

 

CONTENTS 

 

 Page 

 

From The Board 1 

Enrolments for 2022 1 

Rugby or Football Shoe Donations 1 

Health Programme Information 2 

Teacher Only Day Reminder 4 

Netsafe Tips 4 

2021 Knowledgeathon Results 6 

Showcase 2021 7 

ð Music Academy 7 

ð Performing Arts Academy 8 

ð Kapa Haka 9 

ð Wearable Arts 9 

ð Cultural Fan Dance 10 

Dance NZ Made National Competition 11 

Absentees or Late Students 11 

Annual Foodbank Appeal 12 

School Reminders 12 

Sports News 13 

Skool Loop 16 

Travelling to School 18 

Entertainment Book 20 

Community Notices 21 

 

 



 Tuesday 13th September, 2021 

ǽtȊmoetai Intermediate School Newsletter:  Volume 9 2021 Page 1 

 

NAU MAI, HAERE MAI  

- FROM THE BOARD 
 

The school Board of Trustees met on Thursday 29 th July, outlined below are some highlights from that meeting: 

 

¶ Following on from our review of the schoolõs Inclusive Education policy, we are reviewing our Bullying Prevention 

and Response policy to align with this. Our review includes a definition of bullying, school actions in developing a 

bullying free environment and the schoolõs responsibilities in cases where bullying occurs on social media outside 

of school time. 

 

¶ Block A (Rooms 21 to 26) is due for an upgrade and tenders have been let. This is a project funded by the Ministry 

of Education but it looks as though there will be a funding shortfall once tenders are in. As a result, our Board 

have voted to contribute funds from our school towards this project. 

 

¶ Finally, a huge congratulations to all of those students and staff involved in the OIS Showcase which ran on 

Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th August.  Once again, we were so impressed with the vast pool of talent and ability 

on show in our young performers. The showcase was polished and presented to the highest of standards. It 

stands to attest just how talented our teaching staff are.  A special thanks to all of those who worked behind the 

scenes as big productions like these cannot be held without your help. 

 

NgŃ Mihi Nui. 

Deanna Hinde, Board Chair 

 

 

 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2022  

 

Enrolments are open for the 2022 school year and all contributing school students should have received their 

information packs in the first week of this term.  All students living in the ƃtƜmoetai Intermediate School zone have 

automatic right of entry.  Applications for out of zone enrolments are also being accepted and enrolment packs for 

these students are available through the school office.  We would appreciate it if you could draw your friends and 

acquaintances attention to our enrolment process if they are considering our school.  Enrolments close on 24th 

September 2021. 

 

 

 

RUGBY OR FOOTBALL SHOE DONATIONS 
 

We are seeking donations of any rugby or football shoes that are in good condition so they can have a new life with a 

student who needs it.   
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HEALTH PROGRAMME INFORMATION 
 

What is Health Education About? 
 

In health and physical education, the focus is on the well-being of the students themselves, of other people, and of 

society through learning in health-related and movement contexts. 

(NZ Curriculum) 

 

In health education, students develop their understanding of the factors that influence the health of individuals, 

groups and society.  They will: 

 

¶ Develop competencies for mental wellness and safety management. 

¶ Develop understandings of nutritional needs. 

¶ Build resilience through strengthening their personal identity and sense of self-worth, through managing change 

and loss, and through engaging in processes for responsible decision making. 

¶ Learn to demonstrate empathy and develop skills that will enhance relationships. 

 

Students use these skills and understandings to take critical action to promote personal, interpersonal and societal 

well-being. 

(New Zealand Curriculum, page 23) 

 

School-wide, we have an unrelenting focus on a culture of care and personal responsibility.  All students have a right 

to a safe physical, emotional and social environment in which to learn and interact with their peers.  This means 

everyone looking out for each other, showing respect for themselves and others and making safe choices. 

 

For us, health education is also about enabling students to build life skills where they can identify unsafe situations 

in an increasingly complex world and know how to keep themselves safe. 

 

 

Year 8 Programme 
 

This is aimed at levels 4 and 5 of the New Zealand Curriculum.  In this programme students will: 

 

¶ Access and use information to make and action safe choices in the context of personal safety involving drugs 

and social interactions; 

¶ Describe how social messages and stereotypes, including those in the media, can affect feelings of self-worth; 

¶ Identify the effects of changing situations, roles and responsibilities on relationships and describe appropriate 

responses; 

¶ Understand and describe constructive use of the internet and mobile technology; 

¶ Understand and discuss the potential impact of cyberbullying and online activities, thus preventing them 

becoming victims or perpetrators; 

¶ Recognise instances of discrimination and act responsibly to support their own rights and feelings and those of 

other people (link to Human Rights ð Social Sciences). 
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Sexuality Education 

 

During previous consultation with parents, our parents overwhelmingly felt that secondary school was the appropriate 

time to cover topics such as contraception, sexually transmitted diseases and other sexuality topics.  We do, however, 

cover self-image in both Year 7 and 8, especially around the influences of media on individuals. 

 

 

Keeping Ourselves Safe 

 

The school uses a presentation to cover a range of Keeping Ourselves Safe topics at Year 8.  This is delivered by Pat 

Buckley in a one-hour presentation.  The presentation is called òDestination by Designó, Life Education that is real 

and relevant.  The content is all about making positive choices in all situationõs adolescents could find themselves in.  

Students are told òyour life is like a book and you are its author.  All choices have consequences that ripple out and 

touch others.ó   

 

76 pictures are used to address the following topics: 

 

¶ Drugs, including alcohol abuse; 

¶ Cyberbullying; 

¶ Responsible risk taking and not taking unsafe risks; 

¶ Choosing the right friends to keep you safe; 

¶ Staying involved in positive activities; 

¶ Being a good influence; 

¶ Learning from your mistakes; 

¶ Do the best you can; 

¶ Look after your family; 

¶ Donõt let your past shape your future. 

 

We have used John Parsons from Citizen21 Ltd to present to all students around cyber safety earlier in the year.  John 

also spoke to parents at a PTA sponsored Information Night on Tuesday 11th May 2021. 

 

 

Year 7 Programme 
 

This is aimed at levels 3 and 4 of the New Zealand Curriculum.  In this programme students will: 

 

¶ Describe the characteristics of pubertal change and discuss positive adjustment strategies; 

¶ Describe how social messages and stereotypes, including those in the media, can affect feelings of self-worth; 

¶ Understand and describe constructive use of the internet and mobile technologies; 

¶ Understand and discuss the potential impact of cyberbullying and online activities, thus preventing them 

becoming victims or perpetrators; 
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¶ Investigate and/or access a range of community resources that support wellbeing of community members (link 

to Communities ð Social Sciences); 

¶ Specify individual responsibilities and take collective action for the care and safety of other people in their school 

and in the wider community (link to Communities ð Social Sciences). 

 

The Pubertal Change Programme will commence in week nine of this term and all year 7 

parents have been sent a letter about this from school. 

 

 

 

TEACHER ONLY DAY REMINDER 

 

A reminder that there is a NZEI Accord Teacher Only Day next term on Tuesday 26th October, 2021 (connected to 

Labour Day weekend).  Our school will be closed for instruction on that day.  This Teacher Only Day is being held 

alongside our six contributing schools - ƃtƜmoetai Primary School, Bethlehem School, Brookfield School, Bellevue 

School, Matua School and Pillans Point School. 

 

 

 

NETSAFE TIPS 
 

Research from our friends at Netsafe shows 1 in 5 teenagers and 1 in 10 adults experienced something harmful 

online in the last year. Our role of helping all Ńkonga thrive in a digital world means weõre passionate about joining 

this important cause and raising awareness around online safety.  To help keep you and your whŃnau safe online 

check out these five tips from our friends at Netsafe: 

 

Five tips to help make Aotearoa safer online 

 

1. Talk with family and friends 

 

Itõs important to engage with whŃnau Ƅu hoa about the technologies we use. Netsafety Week is an opportunity to 

encourage positive korero around the power of the internet and have regular, non-judgemental conversations to 

minimise any harm if things go wrong. It also lets your loved ones know that youõre there to help. 

 

 

2. Be a good digital citizen 

 

A lot of internet activity happens on public platforms. Itõs important to think twice before engaging online as it can be 

hard to delete or remove content you want to take back. Netsafety Week is a chance to reinforce good etiquette, and 

to be respectful of others and their differences. We know that certain groups of people are subject to more abuse and 

suffer more harm online. Speech becomes hate speech when it is used to attack a person or group of people based 

on attributes including race, religion, ethnicity, gender, disability, or sexual orientation. It can also be a breach of the 

law. 
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3. Swipe left on fake news 

 

A lot of what we see or read online is true, but sometimes fake information is put there on purpose to spread false 

information. Netsafeõs research reveals a third of people have accidentally shared fake news online. It can be hard to 

tell the difference between whatõs real and fake so always ask yourself: is what Iõm reading clickbait? Is the source 

trustworthy? Are the photos real? Where can I fact check this info? You can help others by not sharing fake news and 

reporting it when you see it. 

 

 

4. Discuss sensitive topics 

 

Sharing nudes is part of everyday conversation for many people, and thereõs also a strong misconception amongst 

young people that everybodyõs doing it. This myth places extra pressure and can result in many people being put in 

uncomfortable situations ð and it can impact on peopleõs ability to seek help. Having open conversations around 

online intimate images and the places you can get support if your images have been shared or youõve received one 

you didnõt want helps to remove the stigma. 

 

 

5. Know your rights 

 

The Harmful Digital Communications Act helps people dealing with serious or repeated harmful digital 

communications (like texts, emails or social media content). The law sets out 10 Communication Principles which 

define what is good and bad behaviour. Netsafe has the responsibility to assist under the law and their expert incident 

team is available 7 days a week. 

 

The internet plays a big part in keeping us connected and it isnõt slowing down anytime soon. At N4L we protect kaiako 

and Ńkonga from the worst of the web with our Safe & Secure Internet ð which includes web filtering and firewall 

solutions, as well as a DNS (Domain Name Service) threat protection. Over 2.2 million online security threats like 

phishing scams, malware and DDoS (Distributed Denial of Service) attacks were blocked per school day in Term 2 

2020 ð thatõs equivalent to 1,529 blocks per minute!   

 

By joining together, we can raise awareness on how to safely use digital technology to help our communities and 

Ńkonga online and ensure more positive experiences for everyone. 

 

For free advice and support on internet issues including bullying, grooming, scams, stalking, and image-based abuse, 

contact Netsafe at help@netsafe.org.nz or call 0508 NETSAFE (0508 638 723). 
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2021 KNOWLEDGEATHON RESULTS 
 

A huge thank you to all families who supported this yearõs major fundraiser for the school.  An awesome $30,863.25  

was raised by our students and families with proceeds going towards new sports and science equipment.  We are 

pleased to announce the following winners of major prizes: 

 

Individual Prizes 

1st Prize of $150.00 - Varny Sun, Room 17 Raised $930.00 

2nd Prize of $100.00 - Jake Manning, Room 11  Raised $923.00 

3rd Prize of $50.00 - Milan Low, Room 5 Raised $485.00 

 

 

Class Prizes 

1st Prize of $150.00 - Room 17 Raised $2,812.80 

2nd Prize of $100.00 - Room 14 Raised $1,749.40 

3rd Prize of $50.00 - Room 11 Raised $1.695.50 

Top 100% correct - Room 24 

 

Family Prize 

$150.00  - Josie and Lila Gordon-Smith Raised $720.00 

 

 

2021 Knowledgeathon Sponsors 

We would like to thank the following sponsors for their support of the knowledgeathon and ask our readers to support 

them in return: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Tauranga 
Bayfair Tauranga 

Bayfair 

Cameron Rd 
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SHOWCASE 2021 
 

Music Academy 

 

Showcase 2021 was a fantastic opportunity for the ƃtƜmoetai Intermediate Music Academy and various other Music 

Department cultural groups to perform on the ôbig stageõ to a live audience this year. This year we had three bands 

performing a range of music from a variety of artists. From Guitar Solos to dance moves students said itõs been a 

highlight of the year so far.  

 

òI liked being able to perform in front of my friends and familyó - Ryan Paxie 

 

òIt was great fun being able to perform in front of live audience this yearó - Charlee Holmes 

 

The schools Drumline Group loudly finished off the Music section to the Showcase. A group of enthusiastic drummers 

performed an original song that was written by the students themselves. It is great to see first time performers and 

experienced musicians come together to rhythmically write and perform music.  

 

òI liked that everyone contributed and was able to perform a drum masterpieceó -  Zen Miyanami 

 

A massive thank you to all our supporters who have encouraged us throughout the musical journey leading up to 

Showcase this year. We appreciate and value your support. We look forward to Showcase 2022.  

  

  

 

  



 Tuesday 13th September, 2021 

ǽtȊmoetai Intermediate School Newsletter:  Volume 9 2021 Page 8 

 

 

Performing Arts Academy 

 

For this yearõs OIS Showcase, the Performing Arts Academy (PAA) performed a spectacular musical with excerpts from 

Matilda.  They spent term 2 learning their lines, staging, singing and dancing for it all to come together.  Students had 

to audition for each role, and there was an understudy assigned as well.  

 

Many of the PAA students worked together to create the props and painting of some set pieces.  Mr Tatley (Hard Tech 

teacher) made all of the set pieces, with Mr Williams (Art teacher) finalising and leading the students with the visual 

art aspects of the sets. 

 

The PAA students worked together so well, supporting each other, and enjoyed sharing their passion for performing 

arts.  They are now looking forward to their next performance which will be performing in our local daycares and rest 

homes in term 4. 
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Kapa Haka 

 

Te Okohanga, our rƄpu kapa haka, performed with kaha and mana during each of their performances. We wish to 

extend our sincere thanks to whŃnau who supported us with the lead up to the performances and the "show" times. 

Your whanaungatanga and manaakitanga demonstrated through the provision of kai, encouraging kupu, and ensuring 

our rangatahi arrived prepared for their performance was greatly appreciated.  A big thank you to Taylor Rikirangi, 

Halo Tarei-Uerata, and Cayleh Hill, our past pupils who helped out behind the scenes. Also, we would like to thank 

Matua Kuni for allowing us to use Okohanga for preparing for our performances.  We are now starting to prepare for 

Te RŃ RŐhia our kapa haka festival that occurs in Term 4. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wearable Arts 

 

This yearõs Wearable Arts was based on ôfamous paintingsõ. The students did a fantastic job with lots of effort and 

creativity.  


